PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT ON SWANTON TOWN & VILLAGE

MUNICIPAL PLAN AMENDMENTS
For the past few months, the Planning Commission has been focusing on proposed amendments to the Municipal Plan dealing with the Natural Resources, Energy, and Vision Statement sections of the Plan with guidelines and recommendations related to the location and siting of industrial developments including green energy projects such as industrial solar panel and wind turbine developments. The revisions are being proposed pursuant to Chapter 117 of Title 24, Section 4385, Vermont Statutes Annotated. The Commission will consider approving the proposed amendments revisions for forwarding for review and adoption by the Swanton Selectboard.  The proposed amendments promote and are consistent with the goals established in 24 VSA Section 4302.  The purpose of these amendments is to protect Swanton and its residents by proposing proper renewable energy development that supports the state’s renewable energy goals while exercising local control over these types of projects, by addressing conflicts between renewable energy projects and existing developments, by addressing community concerns over renewable energy project siting, by supporting environmentally and economically sound development, by ensuring proper siting for renewable energy development while avoiding the adverse impacts of renewable development and ensuring that local concerns were heard, by placing industrial scale development in suitable locations where any negative impacts will be minimal, by siting them to avoid harm to natural and human resources, by avoiding adverse impacts on neighboring properties, and by examining the effect and adequacy of the power grid as determined by the affected utility. Swanton’s development regulations are based on the information compiled and the goals expressed in the Municipal Plan. Please review this report and reply with any comments you may have on it to the Swanton Planning Commission, P.O. Box 711, Swanton, VT 05488.
